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Dear Secretary Abraham,

The Hanford Advisory Board has for years been a forum where many diverse
stakeholders have come together to provide the Department of Energy with Hanford
cleanup advice and values that have broad public support. This letter is to bring to your
attention one such issue: obtaining vitrification for Hanford’s tank waste.

Hanford has 177 underground storage tanks containing 53 million gallons of high-level
waste. This is nearly 2/3 of the nation’s high-level waste. The great majority of these
tanks are well beyond their design life, and 67 of them have leaked almost one million
gallons into the ground already. All of them may eventually leak. These aging tanks are
just a few miles from the Columbia River. This waste represents both an immediate and
long-term threat to the people of the Northwest and the environment. Yet, Hanford has
no treatment capacity for this waste. Time and again, vanious tank waste treatment
projects have begun and then been cancelled.

Once again, we have baselines laid out and design work in progress for a tank waste
treatment facility. We would like to emphasize to you in the strongest possible terms that
any delays or possible cancellations of this project will be unacceptable to the Board and
the citizens of the Northwest. Hanford must have an operational vitrification plant as
soon as is technically feasible.
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